SUMMARY:
Approve proposed responses to pending recommendations for FY 2004-2005 Grand Jury Reports.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

In March of each year the County Executive Office prepares a follow-up response to the Grand Jury addressing
pending recommendations from the prior fiscal years' reports. Pending recommendations contain original responses of
"requires further analysis" or "will be implemented in the future". The exhibit in this ASR contains the follow-up
responses from all departments that had pending recommendations.



Report: The State of Orange County Jails
Released: May 25, 2005

Recommendation #7.2
A new sheriff’s prisoner holding facility should be established in south Orange County as

soon as possible.

Original Response
The recommendation requires further analysis

Current Status

The recommendation requires further analysis.

The Sheriff’s Department is in the process of beginning to develop a master plan for the
future of the James A. Musick facility in Irvine. As part of this master plan, the
development of a prisoner holding facility will be analyzed and recommendations made

as part of the final plan.



